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TO:   All Conference Call Participants 
  
FROM:  Deborah L. Fields, Manager 
 
DATE:  October 25, 2012 
 
SUBJECT:  Minutes of WVOLV Conference Call 
 
Attendees:  WV – Debbie Fields, Gladys Sasser, Opal Keebaugh, Connie Westfall, 
David H. Bolyard, Wilbur Thaxton  

 
 Insure-rite:  Bart Blackstock, Pedro Salgado and IT Staff 
 
 HDI Solutions:  Leah Scarbrough, Stewart Mills, Scott Brown 
 

Debbie opened with greetings to all.  Special thanks relayed for companies that 
have assisted in the project by submitting an initial load of insurance.  This would 
add much cleaner, accurate information to the program and negate their insured 
receiving unnecessary notices or being ticketed incorrectly at roadside.   
 
Debbie stated this would be a brief call to bring everyone up to date on where the 
state is in the project and proceeded to provide an update on the administrative 
side.  
 
DMV has completed all agent mailings including the new insurance brochure.  The 
brochure has also been placed in all regional locations of the DMV.  County 
Sheriff’s training has been held and brochures provided to all county offices.  Also, 
asked insurance representatives if there is any way to identify a personal vehicle on 
a commercial policy.  If any companies had input to this, it would be great!  We 
have no way to flag our system currently hence DMV is not providing Insure-Rite 



with the information.  Therefore, queries will be sent and vehicles must be 
identified accordingly to be pulled from the process.  
  
DMV has completed the changes to our Motor Vehicle Code: 
 

1) to 17D-2A-5 to eliminate the cancellation notice which is currently 
mandated,  

2) to 17D-2A-7 to eliminate the driver requirement for an administrative 
suspension of the driver’s license and place the conviction on the driver’s 
record when the conviction is received within one year of the violation date, 

3) And to 17A-3-3 to eliminate the owner’s self-certifying statement of 
insurance and require the insurance ID card. 

Pedro of Insure-Rite also provided some information that came through very 
unintelligible on the conference call.   He stated approximately 45% of our 1.5 
million registration/vehicle base has been verified as insured through initial loads, 
companies online connectivity and a book provided by a small insurer.   

 
Debbie thanked all for attending and advised that the next WVOLV call would be 
on November 28, 2012. 


